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                          Serving the Needs of Agricultural Education and FFA in Iowa.


Iowa FFA Alumni Association Finance Committee

Meeting Minutes - 21 December 2005 

Jonesy’s Restaurant – Solon, Iowa

Order called: 6:35pm

Committee Members Present: Joshua C. Remington, Chair, Pat Curl, and Milt Luckstead Sr.

Ate supper
Informally discussed each item of business the Board of Directors had approved at the 19 November 2005 meeting.  Results of this discussion are as follows:
1. “Scholarships for Graduating Seniors”

Discussed options and finalized $250.00 per scholarships with a maximum of 3 to be given out.  In addition, colleges were brainstormed to challenge to match.  These were Des Moines Area Community College, Hawkeye Community College, Indian Hills Community College, Iowa State University, Kirkwood Community College, Muscatine Community College, North Central Community College, North East Iowa Area Community College, and Southeast Community College.  (Iowa Lakes, Iowa Western)

These scholarships would need further work by a special committee to define the specific details of the scholarship (Eligibility requirements) and to contact faculty of each institution.
2. “Provide a dinner/meal for State Officers and the Iowa FFA Alumni”

As discussed during the Board of Directors meeting, the committee concurred that Blast-Off training could be the best time to hold this event, with the approval of the State Staff.  Further information was needed as far as logistics, however, it was estimated to cost no more then $20 per person with approximately 37 people for a total of $740.00.  It was then decided to simplify this and add the $10.00 to finalize the total at $750.00 to be budgeted.

3. “Iowa FFA Alumni Association to provide a clothing allowance”


It was decided that $40.00 per person would be adequate to assist the needs of the officers.  With 9 officers, the total would be $360.00, again for simplification purposes the figure was rounded to $400.00

4. “Hold a basket contest”


It was decided that nothing would be changed for 2006

5. “Current Iowa State FFA Officers a $50, discount on Life Membership”


It was decided that nothing would be changed for 2006

8. “Hold a local leaders conference”

It was decided that further information was of absolute importance to the budgetary needs for this conference.  It was discussed that the hosting affiliate would indeed need to be responsible for picking up/ getting donations for some parts of the conference; however, to remove the burden of cost from any affiliate it was decided to allocate $1000.00 toward this conference for 2006.  Emphasis, was placed on the affiliate only using what they couldn’t get donated.

9. “Provide two workshops at the IAAE Conference”


It was decided to allocate $100.00 per workshop for a total of $200.00 per the conference.
10. Iowa FFA Alumni Manual


It was decided once completed this item can and should be posted on our website for affiliates to download at their own expense.  This would eliminate the need and cost of us sending it to each affiliate per every revision.  A hardcopy however, be available upon request.
11. “Hold a reunion during, before, or after State Leadership Conference”

With this business item, the committee decided the item was too broad to place a budgetary figure on it.  Therefore, this item needs to go to committee and have the logistics decided.
12. “Provide Gift Baskets/a meal for state officer candidates”

The committee estimated a cost of $10.00 per gift basket and $5.00 per candidate for food, for a total of $15 per candidate.  The committee also estimated that there would be approximately 40 candidates running for office this year, and further details would be available prior to purchasing supplies.  For budgetary purposes, the number of $600.00 was generated.
Iowa FFA Alumni Executive Director


After lengthy discussion, it was concluded to budget a total of $1800.00 for contracted service of this position.  This figure is derived from $150.00 per month.

Committee Room


The remaining balance of our pledge toward the Iowa FFA Enrichment Center is $8000.00 over 3 years.  This would amount to $2667.00 per year.  It was decided to try to pay off as much as possible, in the nature of $4000.00, this year to help remove the liability quicker.
Meeting Adjourned 

Respectfully Submitted,

Joshua C. Remington
Finance Committee Chair
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